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Dear Families: 

As you are probably aware, Maricopa County Public Health recently confirmed a second presumptive case of 
the 2019 Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) in Maricopa County. This risk to Maricopa County residents, 
including the Noah Webster Schools community, is believed to be low at this time.  We understand there is 
much concern over this new strain, and MCDPH is committed to providing the most up-to-date information, 
please see attached.   

What is Noah Webster Schools (NWS) doing to protects staff and students against COVID-19 
(Coronavirus)? 

 NWS has been closely monitoring information from the Arizona Department of Health Services 
(AZDHS), the Maricopa County Department of Health (MCDPH), Center for Disease Control (CDC) 
and the World Health Organization (WHO).  We are in regular communication with AZDHS and 
MCDPH to ensure we have up to date information concerning the COVID-19 and any other potential 
health concerns to our community. 

 The likelihood of one of our campuses being closed is very low.  In the event that a school closure is 
recommended by the MCDPH, NWS will communicate all necessary information through electronic and 
telephonic communication, social media, or on our school website, www.noahwebster.org  

 In the event of an announced outbreak (or other similar situation) occurring during school hours, we 
would notify parents via electronic and telephonic communication, social media, school website and 
telephone, if necessary.  In this instance, parents would have to arrange pick up of their student(s) 
immediately.  Please ensure that the Front Office is updated with your current contact information. 

 NWS is methodical in our fight against all germs, including the COVID-19.  Communal surfaces 
classrooms, bathrooms, water fountains, playground equipment, etc. are disinfected on a frequent and 
ongoing basis  

 Our health office staff sends home students that appear to be sick in accordance with the NWS parent 
handbook.  Any student exhibiting signs of a communicable disease will need to be medically cleared in 
accordance with AZDHS, MCDPH and CDC guidelines. 

Because protection from all respiratory viruses is similar, this is a good time to review strategies we can 
all use to prevent the spread of respiratory viruses, such as the flu: 

 Wash your hands often, with soap and water, for at least 20 seconds. 
 Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 
 Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 
 Stay home when you are sick and keep sick children home as well. 
 Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue or your elbow, and immediately discard any tissues. 
 Clean and disinfect frequently-touched objects and surfaces. 

 

Help NWS keep our students safe by donating a box of tissues today. 
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In 2016, the Maricopa County Department of Public Health received accreditation through the Public Health Accreditation Board. 
For more information on this achievement, please visit phaboard.org.  

 

February 28, 2020  
  
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
We understand that the Novel Coronavirus, now known as COVID-19, is causing much anxiety in our 
community, country and the world. Maricopa County Department of Public Health (MCDPH) is working 
to provide you with the most up to date information on this rapidly evolving situation. Following is a 
brief overview of the current situation. For more information and FAQ’s, we recommend you visit 
www.maricopa.gov/coronavirus. 
 
WHAT IS KNOWN 

• The virus causing COVID-19 is a new coronavirus that has not been previously identified and causes 
a respiratory illness ranging from a mild cold-like illness to severe pneumonia. 

• Most (81%) of people diagnosed with COVID-19 in China had mild disease, including most children. 

• Similar to influenza, the people who are most likely to have severe disease and complications from 
COVID-19 are older individuals (>60 years old) and those with other medical conditions like heart 
and lung disease or diabetes. 

• There is no vaccine or treatment currently available for COVID-19 but the National Institutes of 
Health is evaluating treatments and developing a vaccine already. 

• Currently, there is NO confirmed community spread of COVID-19 in Maricopa County, meaning the 
virus is not being spread from person-to-person. However, experts predict there will eventually be 
community spread. MCDPH is preparing for when/if this happens. 

 
HOW THE VIRUS SPREADS 
• COVID-19 is believed to spread primarily the same way the common cold or flu spreads—through 

respiratory droplets that are produced when someone coughs or sneezes. 
• People who are most at risk of becoming infected with COVID-19 are those who have been in close 

contact (within about 6 feet) with someone who has the disease.  
• People are thought to be most contagious when they are most symptomatic (the sickest). 
• Some spread of the virus might be possible before a person has symptoms; there have been reports 

of this with COVID-19, but this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads. 
 
WHAT YOU CAN DO NOW 

• Keep children home when they are sick. 
o Students (and parents/guardians) who are ill, especially with acute respiratory symptoms 

(not allergies or chronic conditions), should stay home.  

• Teach your children to always cover their cough and sneezes with a tissue or elbow. 

• Remind them to wash their hands with soap and water (or use hand sanitizer) after they touch their 
face, use the restroom and before they eat. 

http://www.wearepublichealth.org/
http://www.twitter.com/maricopahealth
http://www.facebook.com/mcdph
http://www.phaboard.org/
http://www.maricopa.gov/coronavirus


• Tell children to avoid touching their mouth and nose since that is how germs get into the body. 

• Clean frequently touched surfaces and objects (everyday household disinfectants are fine) 
o Enhance cleaning of high touch surfaces like door knobs, toilet handles, and sink handles. 

• Plan for when community spread occurs. 
o Ensure you have a plan to designate a caregiver, such as a family member or neighbor, for a 

sick child(ren) if you can’t stay home. 
o Know your child’s school plan to communicate with you when needed, such as robocalls, 

email or checking their website.  
 
Because most people with COVID-19 have mild disease, the likelihood that MCDPH will recommend 
closing schools is very low, but not zero. In the highly unlikely chance that MCDPH has to shut down 
your child’s school due to a COVID-19 outbreak, it is important for parents/guardians to have a plan for 
who could take care of your child.    
 
MCDPH staff are working day and night to monitor this evolving situation and will continue to provide 
new information to the community as things change. Please contact your school leadership or 
healthcare provider should you have additional questions.  
 
More information can be found at www.cdc.gov/coronavirus, www.maricopa.gov/coronavirus or at 
www.twitter.com/MaricopaHealth.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Marcy Flanagan, DBA, MPH, MA Rebecca Sunenshine, MD, FIDSA 
Director Medical Director, Disease Control Division  
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